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Executive Summary 

 
The following report, submitted by the Business Enterprise Council for the Minorities, Females, 
and Persons with Disabilities, outlines the qualified State dollars spent subject to the Business 
Enterprise Program (BEP) goal and provides an overview of the State’s ongoing effort to engage 
businesses within the designated BEP communities.   
 
Created in 1984 pursuant to the Business Enterprise for Minorities, Females and Persons with 
Disabilities Act (30 ILCS 5757/1), BEP continues efforts to drive procurement access and 
opportunities for disadvantaged entrepreneurs.  Through engagement and collaboration 
between state agencies, universities, and the BEP vendor community, Illinois government 
continues to push for new ways to expand the program’s impact.   
 
Contractual 
 
BEP has continued the implementation of Executive Order 2016-08 which sought to eliminate 
barriers in State contracting for minority and female owned businesses and to increase access 
to State contracting information.  In addition to improving services to BEP and prospective 
vendors, this order directed the Illinois Department of Central Management Services (CMS) to 
identify sheltered market opportunities for BEP vendors.   
 
These efforts came to fruition in 2017 marking the contract execution under a sheltered market 
with an Illinois agency.  Guided by CMS and BEP in conjunction with Illinois’ Chief Procurement 
Officer for General Services, the contract was executed in response to a Request for Proposal 
from the Illinois Department of Innovation and Technology specifically identified as an area of 
minority and women contract disparity. 
 
In addition, BEP has filed proposed administrative rules and continues facilitate efforts with the 
Illinois General Assembly’s Joint Committee on Administrative Rules to create a new set of 
procurement guidelines aimed at expanding sheltered market opportunities as a component of 
BEP’s ongoing efforts to provide structure and guidance for issuing sheltered market 
procurements.   
 
Compliance 
 
Building on the success of 2016 that saw the launch of the web-based online registration portal, 
BEP continues their efforts to provide real-time updates to both prospective vendors as well as 
the BEP staff assigned to guide the certification process.  The BEP Compliance Division 
continues to standardize their process for contractual goal setting and Utilization Plan reviews.   
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